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"~ Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary

SOUTH HAMILTON « MASSACHUSETTS - 01982 (617) 468-7111
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April 2, 1975

Mr. Philip W. Buchen
Counsel to the President
The White House
Washington

Dear Mr. Buchen:

We are most deeply indebted to you personally for coming to our rescue by
hastening the issuance of a visa for Professor and Mrs. Andrew Lincoln, If he
had not been so enabled to arrive at Gordon-Conwell in February it would have
seriously hindered our program not only for this school year but for the next
as well. Professor Lincoln is a remarkably fine scholar and an able teacher
who brings us something of the best of Continental Biblical Theology. Since
we are an active member of the Boston Theological Institute, a consortium of
nine seminaries, the arrival of Professor Lincoln was appreciated beyond our
campus. So not only GCTS thanks you but the B.T.I. as well.,

This was undoubtedly an extra burden upon you in the midst of an already
crowded schedule. Mike has told us of your effort and I am sure he has shared
with President Ford how very much this meant to the Gordon-Conwell community.

We move to the close of a good year with a graduating class of some 155
students. In our student body we have some of the finest potential available for
ministry and we feel a commitment through them and provide leadership for the
churches of our nation.

Dr. Harold John Ockenga, President of our school, joins me in expressing
the sincere hope that you will soon be able to visit our campus on the Boston North
Shore.

With Every Good Wish,
William Nigel Kerr

Academic Dean
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* = Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary

SOUTH HAMILTON - MASSACHUSETTS - 01982 (617) 468-7111

March 11, 1975

President Gerald Ford
White House
Washington, D.C.

Dear President Ford:

As Dean of Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary may I express thanks
for the valuable assistance which you gave in speeding issuance of a visa for
Professor Andrew Lincoln. It was most important to us that Professor Lincoln

be with us for the second term for he had two large classes scheduled.

We are pleased to have Mike and Gayle on our campus. They are a fine,
mature, pleasant and bright young couple and are an example to our community.

Be assured of our prayer and concern for you as our President and as a
Christian gentleman. We do daily uphold you before our Father's throne that
in these trying times special wisdom and grace may be yours.

Cordially,
William Nigel Kerr

Academic Dean
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